Debbie McCain - Administrative Report November 1, 2023

- The first Lego Robotics team has been selected from the original 42 participants. I am very excited and grateful for Mr. Burt and Mr. Davison taking on this new program.
- The student council held their first meeting on Oct. 19th. They have exciting plans for our school year.
- Parent-teacher conferences went very well. We had a 96% turnout. Teachers are still reaching out to parents to reach our 100% participation goal.
- The Monroe Health Department has been presenting programs to our 4th and 5th grade students on stress management and coping skills. We will continue to utilize them to help support our students' social and emotional needs.
- The PTA trunk and treat was a huge success on Oct. 20th!
- The GSRP pre-k staff held their first parent-student-school family night on Oct. 27th from 4-6 pm. We currently have 12 families signed up to attend. Parents were presented with social-emotional parent tips, make and take items to use at home, and of course FOOD!
- Deputy Rollins was a trooper last Friday! Over eleven students who were the top sellers from the PTA flower sale were able to silly string and throw a water balloon at him in front of the entire student body!!! Thank you, Deputy Rollins, for supporting our PTA!
- The special education aides will attend the Crisis Prevention Intervention Refresher training on Nov. 1st!